The Posse

4/7/08
DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 11:00 AM, 5 April 2008, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  


George Barrington
AMA District 17, Representative



Mike Bradbury
Secretary, Top Cats – Illinois



Kevin Butchin

Blue Knights, IL  XII



Greg Carroll

Director, McHenry H.O.G.



Joe Fiedler

President, Jersey pine Cruisers


Sam Finfrock

Past Director, McHenry H.O.G.



Tom Lonze

Past President, Rolling Thunder, CH2, IL



Lee Murphy

President, Rolling Thunder, CH2, IL



Vince O’Leary
Director, Palatine, H.O.G.

John Sweeny

Head Road Captain, Lake Shore H.O.G.



Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator
DISSCUSSIONS:
(  Great turn out for this meeting.  Welcome to Jersey Pine Cruisers and AMA District 17.
(  George Barrington, AMA, discussed club / event insurance and event checklists.
( Vendor's lists were discussed with a view toward sharing lists among organizations.  Wayne asked all reps to send him their input on vendors and he will publish a list for everyone.
(  Greg Carroll handed out a copy of the McHenry HOG 2008 events list.
( Joe Fiedler, Jersey Pine Cruisers handed out their 2008 events brochure and discussed ideas for club recruiting and retention.

( The group also discussed safety issues, group riding, local safety courses, and dealer relationships.
(  The roster and club contact lists were updated and will be e-mailed to members.

(  Attendees confirmed and updated the major activities for 2008 with the following changes in red:


DATE
EVENT
ORGANIZATION
 
WEBSITE


05/18/08
Little Angels Pledge Run
Elgin Area Org           
www.littleangels.org

04/27/08
Annual Bike Blessing
McHenry HOG             www.mchenryhog.com

          06/22/08
XII Lambs Farm 
Blue Knights, XII IL     
www.lambsfarm.org

0720/08
Pediatric Ride for Kids
PBTF
www.ride4kids.org

10/12/08
Never Forget Thunder Run Ch2, Rolling Thunder www.rollingthunderilch2.org


& Lake Cnty Toys For Tots

( Vince O'Leary reminded everyone that the Annual Cast Iron Ride will be held on 14 Sept this year with details at www.castironride.com 
(  The area's Big Cats ride to Valley of the Kings is on Sept 20 this year.  Details from McHenry HOG, Lake Shore HOG, or the organizer, Stef Levy, steflink@ameritech.net
( There will be a funeral for Matt Maupin, the Army POW captured and missing since 2004, whose remains were recently returned, at the end of April in Batavia, OH.  Wayne will stay in touch with the Combat Veterans MC, who are coordinating this event and provide Posse members with details as they emerge. 
(  Wayne reminded everyone that the Cary Motorcycle Officers are soliciting funds to keep the bikes on the police force.  Details are attached to the minutes.
(  The www.Posse.cc website will be updated with the above key events for planning, coordination, and reference purposes
(  Club leaders remained unchanged for 2008 with the exception of McHenry HOG.  Congratulations to Greg Carroll for his election to Director, McHenry HOG and to everyone else who was re elected / appointed.
The next meeting will tentatively be in September 2008, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.  Wayne will coordinate the date / location as we near September.

One enclosure: Cary Police Dept Letter
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654 Village Hall Drive « Cary, lllinois 60013
Phone: 847-639-2341 Fax: 847-639-2735
Email: carypolice@caryillinois.com

To Serve and Protect

Ronald Delelio

Chief of Police

Dear Local Business Owner,

The Cary Police Department Motorcycle Officers are asking for your help. As local business owners,
influential and supportive, we come to you in the hopes that you will share in our cause. After six years of
dedication and positive response, the motorcycle officers are moving closer to losing their program due to
budgetary constraints. Over the past several years the leasing cost of the motorcycle has gradually
increased leaving the purchase of a motorcycle the only financially reasonable option. Having over $7,000
invested in training and equipment, Officer Szatkowski and I have volunteered to take on the task of raising
the $13,000 and saving one of the best public relations programs the Cary Police Department has ever had.
To reassure you that any donation or contribution that you make to our cause is well worth it below are
highlights of the many uses and benefits of the Motorcycle Patrol Program.

For over ninety years, police departments have recognized the many uses and advantages that motorcycles
offer to the community. For the Village of Cary the success of the program is evident in the productive
community relations and safety & traffic enforcement.

Community Relations

The response from our community relations effort has been fantastic. The motorcycle has proudly led all of
the Cary parades and represented Cary in parades and funerals throughout the state. In fact, for the 100"
Harley Davidson Anniversary the Cary Police Department joined members of other police departments
across the country in a parade throughout Milwaukee. For the past six years Officer Szatkowski has been a
part of the Pediatric Brain Tumor fund raising run while I have participated in the Special Olympics’ run.
Another well received effort has been our assistance in the events of Cruise Night and local block parties.

Safety & Traffic Enforcement

While public relations is very important to the program, safety and traffic enforcement has always been our
primary goal. The motorcycle’s maneuverability and agility enhances our response time and our access to
accidents and traffic violators. The schools readily accepted the assistance and order the motorcycle
brought to the school zones largely in part to its versatility. We have also found that as motor officers we
are much more accessible and approachable to the public than with the squad car, especially with the kids.

As illustrated, the Cary Motor Officer Program is a valuable tool to the Village of Cary in its ongoing effort
of improving the safety and connection of the community. Officer Szatkowski and 1 would greatly
appreciate any contribution you and your business can make to continue this beneficial program. Donations
can be made out to The Cary Police Department c¢/o The Cary Motorcycle Fund and can be mailed to The
Cary Police Department, 654 Village Hall Drive, Cary, IL 60013.

We truly appreciate your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Officer Tim Sanford




